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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, December 13, 2018
10:30-11:30 noon – The Perley School
In attendance: Selectman Doug Dawes, Detective James Rodden, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Chair Pam Lundquist. 

Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE – The committee approved the Meeting Minutes for 11/15/2018.
INFORMATION FOR THE COMMITTEE
Det. Rodden told us about a new type of fentanyl called “Pepto,” which is a pink powder that is Narcan-resistent. It is working it’s way up the East Coast, but is not here yet. Currently there are reports of it in the Tri-State area, ie, NY, NJ & CT. The average age of use is in the 20’s. In general, we are seeing less heroin and more fentanyl in the area, though our levels are still less than the larger urban communities that surround us. 

Doug updated us on the Healthy Pharms Host Agreement contribution stream for GeorgetownCARES. Healthy Pharms is committed to continuing their “charitable contribution” to the town. While terms are still being negotiated as to where the contribution will go, it could possibly go directly into a budget line dedicated to substance abuse prevention. If so, the money would be available to Georgetown Coalition Committee initiates beginning in FY2020. Doug would like to see initiatives that would help the adult population. 
“Hidden in Plain Sight,” is is planned for March 19th, 2019, 6-9pm. SRO Olshefsky is our point person to present this program to the Georgetown Community, and we will invite him to our next meeting. Kerry Lee from GMHS will help create a teenager’s bedroom scene, and parents will be able to participate in a scavenger hunt for around 30 items that young people might use to hide illegal substances. The program seeks to strengthen parental knowledge and detective skills about teenage substance use. http://powertotheparent.org/be-aware/hidden-in-plain-sight/ Det. Rodden suggested that we might want to pair it with an upcoming election, mentioning to voters that if you have a teenager, you might want to stop by and see this, and have it at Penn Brook. Carol suggested offering pizza and drinks for people. Pam will
1) Call Ms. Mera Cruz at the District Attorney’s office 978-360-6297 to ask about best practices, and

2) Call Lisa Teichner 978-887-6512 to ask about space & time recommendations. 

3) Send a link to Det. Rodden with information on COAAST.

NEXT MEETINGS 

Steering Committee Meetings, Thursdays, 10:30-11:30am – The Perley School
 January 17th, 2019, February 14th, 2019, March 21st, 2019; April 18th, 2019; May 16th, 2019; June 20th, 2019 - March 19th, 2019 – Hidden in Plain Sight. 

ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:30pm.
Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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